
Churchill Jr. High School   

School Community Council Meeting Minutes   

April 13, 2021   

   

Council Attendance     
Shannon Fischio, Parent Chair     X Manu Collins-Peynaud, School     excused 

Trent Hendricks Principal     X Mary Anne Wiebe-Strong, School     X 

Heidi Romney, Parent      X Masha Schwankl, Parent     X 

Hollie Pettersson, Parent, Vice Chair  X Steve Simos, Parent     excused 

Janelle Williamson, Parent     X Tammy Miller, Parent     X 

Julie Sasouda, School     X Charlie Peterson, Assistant Principal   X 

Katie Dahle, Parent     excused Cris Brimley, Minutes     X 

   

Welcome   

• Shannon welcomed council members 

• Visitors: Auschel Felt and Drew Quinn 

 

Approval of March Minutes   

• Shannon asked for a motion to approve the March minutes as presented with the 

change from mid-calf to mid-thigh under the dress code.  Tammy motioned to approve 

March minutes, Heidi seconded the motion, council voted, motion passed.  

   

Continual Improvement Plan Final Review   

• Trent went over Improvement Plan. Each council member has been emailed a copy. 

   

Final Dress Code and Vote for Approval 

• Dress Code changes for next year 

• Wording changed and made more gender neutral 

• Adding a dress code image showing areas that need to be covered  

• Trent went over dress code with building committee and PBIS committee 

• Shannon asked for a motion to approve the dress code as presented.  Heidi motion to 

approve the dress code as presented and Hollie seconded the motion.  Council voted 

and motion passed.   

 

   



Monies 

• The bulk of Land Trust will go to paying for extra periods. 

• The bulk of TSSA will go to teacher extra periods and summer stipends for teachers who 

choose to work extra during the summer.   

• ESSER (Elementary Secondary School Emergency Relief Fund) money will be available for 

the next 2 years.  The bulk will go to Chrome Book renewal and summer conferences. 

• Ms. Perry will be doing an administrative internship next year. Position has been 

advertised for Art and CTE.   

   

Lessons from COVID-19 Mitigation:  Keep or Toss   

• The district is asking for parent feedback on the virtual Parent Teacher Conferences.  

Would this be something to keep? 

• POSITIVES 

o Having students gather in the auditorium before school begins. 

o Not having lockers.  Students appear to be more organized when they have to 

keep everything with them. 

o One to one Chrome books. 

o Continue to limit students in the restrooms. 

o No PE lockers, no dress gives more time for students in PE.  

o Two lunches. 

o Keep walking direction going minus the tape. 

o No tardy bell. 

   

Counseling Center Update 

• Working on student schedules for next year. 

• There will be no online classes available for CTE for next year.  

• Summer online classes.  Registration is currently open. 

• Letters going out for placement in GT classes. 

 

Shannon asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Heidi motioned to adjourn the meeting and Hollie 

seconded the motion.  Meeting adjourned at 2:35pm 

   

Next Community Council Zoom Meeting   

Tuesday, May 11, 2021 @ 1:30 PM   

   

   

Guests are welcome at all Community Council meetings.  If a guest would like to speak during the 

meeting, please inform the CC Chair. A three-minute time limit will be imposed so the meeting can be 

kept on track.   



   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   


